

Mount Pleasant Model Aircraft Club

May 21, 2011 Monthly Meeting

Club Field

Members Present:

Al Haynes, Brian Krulicki, George Jennings, Jim Coldwell, Jon Beutler, Al Haynes, Robert Marshall, Milo Frisbie, Monte Stratton, William Dittenber, Mark Manley

Meeting called to order at 10:09 am

- Due to the April meeting being cancelled we had no minutes for review.
- Treasurer's Report. April Totals: Beginning balance \$1698.51, Income of \$40 from dues, Expenses \$80, Current Balance of \$1698.51.
- Treasurer's Report. May Totals: Beginning balance \$1658.51, Income of \$85 from dues, Expenses \$26.49, Current Balance of \$1717.02.
- Motion by Al to approve the treasurer's report, seconded by Monte, motion carried.
- Discussed setting up a mowing schedule. Brian will put up the mowing schedule on the club website. Please contact Brian to volunteer for a 2 week mowing period. Monte & Gregg Stratton will mow the first 2 weeks of June, Norm & Milo the first 2 weeks of August, George & ??? will mow the last 2 weeks of August.
- Tractor update. The Cub is ready to go. The Husky needs new deck spindles at a cost of \$29 each. We decided to run the Husky for another month and see how it goes.

- Discussion regarding the club acquiring a weed trimmer. George Jennings will donate a weed trimmer for the club to use. Thanks George!
- William Dittenber gave a report on the MMRCHA event. Showed off the T-Shirt's and Badges that were given out. MMRCHA is requesting use of the field for the auto-rotation and night fly events. June 18 or June 25. Randy anticipates approximately 10-15 people for the event. Discussion regarding the 400 foot ceiling at our field with regard to the Heli auto rotation event. Brian will discuss this with Randy to make sure we protect the interests of the club. Motion by George, seconded by Al to allow MMRCHA to hold the event here. Motion carried.
- William Dittenber discussed the Summerfest event in June. Randy would like to take out a full page ad to promote RC flying. He would like to offer buddy box flying and try to attract new members. June 11 event, June 9th ad in paper. Motion by George to spend up to \$150 towards the event, seconded by Robert. Motion carried.
- Milo wants to work on eliminating the old website. And make sure to get the calendar updated. Brian will contact Chuck Butzin to get the old website taken down and will get the club calendar updated.
- Tuesday's will be our regular Training night / Informal Club flying night. Cook some food and have some fun.
- Discussion regarding getting the new sign completed. Jon informed us that Joe Foltz would like to work out a deal with us regarding the new sign. He would get our sign taken care of in exchange for free membership for himself and his

brother(i think it was his brother). The general concensus was this was a greate idea and way for the club to save the expense of the new sign.

- Discussion regarding the Porta-John. George will take care of the pooper.

I would also like to thank everyone who helped out during April to get our field in shape for the season. Our April meeting was not held due to weather and only a few in attendance, but we did work on the field. Special thanks to Jerry Pontius for the use of his Tractor and Lawn Rolller, he did a heck of a job smoothing out the field. And to Al and Monte who also brought out Tractor's and Spreader's to mow and lime the field. My apologies if I have forgot too mention anyone else.

Next Meeting June 18, 2011 at 10 am at the Club Field.

George makes motion to adjourn, seconded by Robert. Motion approved.

Meeting adjourned at 11:12 am

Next Meeting is **June 18, 2011 at the Club Field at 10:00 am**

Minutes taken by Brian Krulicki